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CLARK COLLEGE

EST. 1933





PHARMACY TECHNICIAN ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES

Tuesday, June 3, 2014    **    6:00--8:00 p.m.
Meeting Location: CCW 124
Members Present: Gina Garrison, CPhT, Committee Chair, Hi-School Pharmacy Services, LLC; Merrie Kay Alzola, Fred Meyer Pharmacy; Rene Bloemke, Net-RX; Zachary McCall, Legacy Good Samaritan Medical Center; Anthony Mauer, PeaceHealth St. John’s Hospital; Melissa Hansen, Fred Meyer Pharmacy
Members Absent: Jeremy Hughes, Vice Chair, Pacific University; Steve Mosier, Legacy Salmon Creek; Carol Garrand (Fortin), Pro Pac Pharmacy; Janice Hogue, Adventist Medical Center; 
Clark College: Debra Ortiz, Director, Allied Health; Dawn Shults, Dept. Head, Pharmacy Tech; Heidi Fay, Adjunct, Instructor; Blake Bowers, Dean, Business & Health Sciences; Shelley Ostermiller, Advising Divisional Manager; Andreana DiGiorgio, Secretary Sr., Advisory Committees
Committee Chair, Gina Garrison, called the meeting to order at 6:10 pm and introductions were made. For billing purposes, Gina asked how many people used parking passes and 10 members raised their hand. There was not yet a quorum present; so Gina suggested that they skip to the work plan. 
Work Plan

Review ASHP accreditation requirements. As mentioned at the last meeting, PTCB is requiring that Clark be accredited by 2020 before students can sit for the PTCB exam. Dawn did some research looking at other programs in Washington and found that there currently are no accredited programs in SW Washington. She said there are four accredited institutions in Washington: Everest College, which has four campuses; Spokane Community College, and North Seattle Technical College. She said these are all located up north in the Seattle area. There are no accredited colleges in our area, she said, so it would be tremendous to be accredited. She mentioned that in Oregon, it is not a requirement for technicians to have formalized education. She said it was interesting to find that the colleges in Washington all have a college level math requirement but fewer prerequisite than us, and they also have many varieties of curriculum requirements. She hasn’t yet found any that have gone through the new standard. Dawn said that by January 2015, all programs will have to be using the new standard model. She said that for Clark, there are two challenges: lab time and the sequence of externship. 
Next steps: Dawn wants to develop a timeline with target dates and deadlines, including the college catalog, advising, etc. She said we should be ready to submit paperwork for accreditation no later than mid-2018. Blake spoke about the Clark timelines and said that for catalog inclusion for a fall cohort, submission is prior to mid-November every year and then a July submission for the following year. Dawn said there will be a teach-out under the old standards. Dawn asked Blake what the general blocks of time are and he said she will have to work closely with Student Affairs. Gina asked for a list of things that need to happen. Dawn said there is a very tight timeline. Blake suggested to figure out when the first cohort is to begin and work backwards. Heidi & Dawn are going to the Pharmacy Technician Educators Council in July. She said that this will be a big topic being discussed there. Dawn thinks she will glean some info that will help to figure out what needs to happen. She commented that through this accreditation process she would like to have monthly meetings. This will be discussed at the next meeting.  

Evaluating options. Dawn said she and Heidi have looked at this. Possibly condensing lecture and lab with lecture in the second quarter. This may not work because of the sites only having a certain amount of hours they can offer. More discussion will take place on an ongoing basis.
Develop a dedicated work plan for accreditation. Dawn said there may need to have more meetings to get the work done. Possibly every month, as stated above.  

Employer survey. Dawn thought it’s a little too soon to take a survey yet. She said she’d like to wait until she knows more about how the program may change.  

Vision statement. The vision statement was discussed and Gina told the committee that she will send out the verbiage that she came up with and it will be discussed at the fall meeting. 

The other work plan items and timelines were updated. 

Director/Division Chair Report
Student report. Dawn began by saying there has been a restructuring on the PTCB exam. They’ve realigned the test and also, will be requiring that in order to sit for the exam, the academic institution must be nationally accredited. She said that prior to the restructuring, students didn’t have trouble passing the test but now, in general, some students are having more difficulty. She said Clark students so far are not having any trouble passing.
New equipment/modules. Dawn said that they have been receiving equipment from the Columbia Credit Union grant. Heidi said they received some repackaging equipment so the students are enjoying setting up the bar codes, etc. She said the students are using the new Pyxis console and getting some experience with that. She said that with the accreditation, she hopes that they can expand on lab time for students. 

OHSU proposal. Dawn said she met with a team from OHSU last week and they said they are very interested in rebuilding a partnership with Clark. Dawn said we have a contract with them, however, it’s been several years since they’ve taken a student of ours for internship. She said they’d like to create a pipeline for students because they like and prefer Clark students. They told Dawn that they generally have 3 turnovers per month which amounts to at least one opening per month in their various pharmacies. She said initially they said they’d like 10-12 students. Rene asked if there is a downfall with having an onsite preceptor and Dawn said it will take money to pay the preceptors. She said it’s something the Pharmacy Tech program has never done. Blake said he likes the fact that OHSU has reached out to Clark. He said he’d like to move forward with this and see where it can go. If we provide twelve students per cohort, maybe OHSU could provide the dollars to pay the preceptor. He said this will give students a well-rounded experience and students will be very marketable. Gina said she would like an update at the next advisory meeting. 

Review of the Minutes of the Previous Meeting
After one more member joined the meeting to make a quorum a motion was made to approve the February 25, 2014 minutes with two proposed edits. The motion was seconded and unanimously approved. 

Office of Instruction/Advisory Committee Business
Adjunct faculty member update. Blake explained the new state requirements that faculty who are adjunct instructors cannot be voting members because of a potential conflict of interest. He said adjunct faculty input is still very important to the committees. They will be listed as “ex officio” members. Blake also told the committee that if there is a vendor member on the committee they are not allowed to vote as well.

Foundation Funds. Blake explained that Clark College has purchased land at exit 13 in Ridgefield. He said all of the Allied Health programs, with the exception of Dental Hygiene, will probably be moving there and the intent is to vacate the WSU-Clark building. He added that PeaceHealth, not the hospital, but the corporation, has purchased land for a 100 bed hospital adjacent to the Clark property. He said the Battle Ground-Ridgefield area is rapidly expanding. He said a retail space is also being planned and hopefully will be there so that the retail stores can help support the programs - Walgreen’s, Hi-School Pharmacy, etc. So, Blake said, for the foreseeable future, Foundation funds will not be available because of this land purchase and the building of the new facility. He said the programs will need to find other ways to fund the program. He said he would like to talk about a Pharmacy Tech endowment for the future. 
Committee Membership. Andreana told the committee that there are currently 10 committee members with a ratio of six employer and four employee representatives. She said that the committee could use one or two more employee reps. Zach said that he has someone who is interested and Dawn said she has one as well. They will get the contact information to Andreana so that she can begin the new member welcome process. She said the committee should have 12 members by the fall meeting. Andreana also suggested that Dawn and Gina look over the attendance of members as there are a couple who have not attended in the 2013-14 academic year (Carol Garrand and Janice Hogue). She will send them both the updated roster. 
New Business

HeW Update-Rachele Bakic. Rachele began by reminding the committee that the HeW grant is funded by the Department of Labor for the purpose of infusing of informatics into the Nursing and Pharmacy Tech programs. She said that the curriculum is close to having everything approved. She said she’ll be working on this over the summer. It will be open sourced and disseminated nationally. Consortium-wide, she said, there will be about 70 courses disseminated and said that Clark will have 12 between the Nursing and Pharmacy Tech programs. She said that a press release will be completed and sent out in fall. Rachele added that the Department of Labor will be auditing the grant at three institutions this summer and doesn’t know if Clark will be on that list, however, she is preparing for it just in case. 

Blake asked if Rachele could go over what Adriana does with this grant in terms of student services. Rachele said that Adriana is a full time student navigator. She said this means Adriana works one on one with students helping them transition through the program with mock interviews, helping them with timelines, and in staying on track with their checklists. She also visits the classrooms to let the students know that this help is available. Dawn added that Adriana has been a big help to students. 
Gina summarized the meeting and asked for an update about the OHSU proposal at the fall meeting.
Next Meeting Date
The committee agreed to meet again Tuesday, September 30, 2014. 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 pm. 

Prepared/submitted by Andreana DiGiorgio
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